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August 25, 2021 

 

 

City of Coral Gables Board of Architects 

405 Biltmore Way 

Coral Gables Fl, 33134 

 

 

Re:  AB-21-08-7402   1561 SARAGOSSA AVE              

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Riesco and the Board: 

 

This statement is corroborate that the digital copies submitted match the physical (large set) which is signed and sealed.  

I look forward to presenting this project to you and the Board in the very near future. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Cornelia Taudt-Ehrling, AIA, NCARB      

Architect 
m. 305-979-7318       
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August 25, 2021 

 

City of Coral Gables Board of Architects 

405 Biltmore Way 

Coral Gables Fl, 33134 

 

Re:  AB-21-08-7402   1561 SARAGOSSA AVE              

Letter of intent/scope of work or narrative for the proposed renovation 

 

 

Dear Mr. Riesco and the Board: 

 

I am excited to submit this Preliminary Design Review Package to the Board of Architects for review of 

exterior modifications of an existing residence located at 1561 Saragossa Ave in Coral Gables. In the 

enclosed drawing package, I have included photos, design inspiration imagery, plans and ‘before & after’ 

elevations to illustrate the design intent of the project.  

 

The design intent is to transform a circa 1984 residence into an elegant home of character along the major 

Red Road boundary of Coral Gables. This transformation is inspired by the Dutch South African Village 

originally conceptualized by George Merrick and permitted per the Best Practices Manual of Coral Gables. 

It is one of the only two-story homes in this neighborhood of 1950’s ranch style houses and therefore 

already a stand-out with the architecture of this particular neighborhood. This home a perfect candidate to 

promote new design excellence in the neighborhood through the proposed change in color, style, and 

fenestration. The improvements to the street frontage with this characteristic Dutch Colonial style will 

transform an eyesore into a noteworthy home. The proposed modifications to the façades include:  

 

 Replacement of all windows and sliders with impact resistant casement windows & French doors 

 Replacement of barrel tile roof with a cement tile roof  

 Rotation of front entrance door to north wall of entry portico 

 The elimination of +7 windows and the enlargement and/or addition of +4 others 

 The modification of two gable end parapet lines (facing south and west) with a Dutch colonial 

profile 

 The additional of decorative shutters to the major windows 

 The addition of small Dutch colonial stucco details in keeping with the proposed style 

transformation. 

 

I look forward to presenting this project to you and the Board in the very near future. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Cornelia Taudt-Ehrling, AIA, NCARB      

Architect 
m. 305-979-7318       
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